
The Annual meeting of the Parish was held in the Hut on 30 March 1953 at 8pm. 
 

1. There were present 10 members of the Parish 5 of whom were members of the Parish 
Council. 

 
2. The minutes of the last annual and subsequent general meeting were read and confirmed. 

 
3. The Chairman made his report on the activities of the Parish Council over the last year which 

included:- 
 

a) The repair of the bus seat 
b) The keeping open of the footpaths 
c) The clearing of the River Finn by the Catchment Board 
d) Collection had been organised for the flood relief and King George VI fund 
e) Coronation celebrations 

 
4. Mrs Lindsay asked whether the level crossing could be improved.  The Chairman explained 

that owing to the fast line and the bend it was impossible to improve it. 
 

5. Mr Clover raised the question of the X roads at the top of Playford Road and that it looked as 
if Mr Adamson was planting a hedge on the corner.  It was agreed that the matter be 
brought before the next Parish Council meeting. 
 

6. It was agreed that the question of the New Village Hall be left in mind and that the matter 
be allowed to remain in abeyance for another year. 
 

7. Brigadier Lindsay reported that he hoped that there would be a water supply fairly soon for 
the village. 
 

8. Mr Clover proposed and Mr Taylor seconded a vote of thanks to the Parish Council for their 
work during the last year. 
 

J.R. Moyle 
29/3/54 

 




